

## **DIOCESE OF BUEA**

Tel: (+237)233324403 - Cell: (237) 677432810

P.O Box 64, Buea, Email: dioceseofbuea@gmail.com; bishop@bueadiocese.org

DB/B-BOC-02/2025 January 13, 2025

To:
All Clergy,
Members of the Institutes of Consecrated life,
All Societies of Apostolic Life,
All lay Faithful,
Diocese of Buea.

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

## RE: LETTER OF GRATITUDE AFTER THE $48^{\mathrm{TH}}$ ANNUAL SEMINAR OF THE BISHOPS OF CAMEROON

May God the Father and the Lord Jesus Christ, in communion with the Holy Spirit, give you grace and peace.

I write to render immense thanks to God for His love and mercy, shown to our beloved Diocese, the Diocese of Buea. I write to say thank you to all the Priests, members of Institutes of Consecrated Life, members of Societies of Apostolic Life, members of Prayer and Action groups, and all the Lay faithful of the Diocese of Buea, for your massive presence, your contributions, and prayers, before and during the Dedication of the Co-Cathedral and the Seminar of Bishops. I am thankful to the Political Authorities, Traditional Authorities, the Military Authorities and their agents, of the South West Region of Cameroon, for the collaboration, the whole hearted reception of the Bishops of Cameroon, and for ensuring maximum security during the Annual Seminar of the Bishops of Cameroon, here in Buea.

The Bishops had a great week in Buea, because of the collaboration that came from all sectors of the society and the Church. For all of these I am very grateful, and I know, I can always count on the Christians and the people of Buea.

As we continue to pray and celebrate the 75<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the Diocese of Buea, I impart my Episcopal blessings on every one of you and your families.

Yours in His service,

+Michael Miabesue Bibi, Bishop of Buea.